Hostage Support Group for Brice Fleutiaux

Information Leaflet – 19th January 2000

   Since the preceding information leaflet, the conditions in which Brice is being held appear to have improved. On the 7 January, the AFP announced Brice's liberation, but this gave rise to false hope; he is still being held somewhere in Chechnya. However, his captors seemed to have changed, and he is being better treated than at the start of his imprisonment.

   Upon their visit to Paris, Brice's family were able to watch a second video cassette of Brice in which he appears in better health than in the first cassette, filmed at the end of October, and in which he requests his liberation as soon as possible. All possible avenues seem to have been explored at the Presidential Palace; in the last few days, Mr. Chirac has contacted Mr. Yeltsin and Mr. Putin and has discussed Brice's release with them. It has not been possible to obtain a date for his release up to this point, but the situation could improve fairly quickly.

   The support group, together with the union of photographers and journalists, continues its activities in Toulouse and in France as a whole:

· The exhibition of 'White Shadows' has been transferred to the central display of the Château d'eau. It will be moved from the 9th to the 13th February to the Festival de l'Image at Luchon. A second exhibition can be seen at this point until the 31st January in the Henri IV courtyard in the Capitole in Toulouse. These two exhibitions will in the months to come travel all over France.

· Music groups in the Toulouse area continue to alert their public to Brice's situation. A support concert uniting three french groups will take place on the 15th February at the Café Rex in Toulouse.

· Numerous contacts have been made with officials all over France who support our actions; they continue to work at their level on our behalf.

· The number of petitions has not stopped rising and we have obtained 20,000 signatures supporting our cause.

· A press conference will be held in Paris at an opportune moment.

   The support group continues its activities and will remain completely mobilised until Brice is returned to us. Brice has now been held for 111 days in Chechnya.

